Item No 6(d)

COUNCIL MEETING, 27th November 2013
CABINET, 11th November 2013 

85 HIGHWAY ASSET CAPITAL INVESTMENT PRIORITIES – INVEST TO SAVE STRATEGY FOR STREET LIGHTING

Councillor B Collins, Deputy Leader and Cabinet Member with responsibility for Economy and Environment presented a written report of the Director, Economy and Environment seeking approval to the implementation of a capital invest to save strategy for improvement to the Council’s street lighting stock which was becoming life expired.  The proposals for an improvement programme would require an investment of £1m, £500,000 of which would be allocated from the Highway Maintenance capital block funding leaving a further £500,000 capital funding to be allocated from the Council’s capital resources.  Savings resulting from reduced energy costs as a result of the improved street lighting would be used to initiate further investment using prudential borrowing.  The proposed invest to save strategy would enable a large number of life expired and energy inefficient street lighting columns to be replaced using a combination of a more cost-effective sleeving method for columns up to 8 metres in height with resultant energy savings to fund further investment through prudential borrowing.

* RESOLVED that it be recommended to the Council that £500,000 capital funding be allocated to initiate an invest to save strategy for the improvement of the Council’s street lighting stock.

